
“My  Wife  is  Seriously  Ill:
Does That Mean No More Sex
Forever?”
I have a serious problem I would like to ask your opinion
about. My brain-damaged wife has been unconscious for 5 months
and will remain so for the rest of her life. Is it a sin if I
masturbate  to  overcome  the  sexual  need?  I  have  read  “Is
Masturbation OK When My Wife and I Are Apart?” Does that mean
that I may not enjoy sex ever again?

Please accept my deepest condolences on the tragedy you and
your wife are experiencing. I pray God’s continuing comfort
for you.

I know this is not what you want to hear, but let me ask you a
question: if your wife is not available for sex because of her
physical condition, how does that make you any different from
unmarried men? How does that make you any different from the
Lord Jesus, who lived His entire life without being married
and thus without any sexual experience?

The way you glorify God in your sexuality when you are unable
to enjoy sex with your wife is by giving it to Him as an
offering.  Does  it  mean  you  will  go  without  sex?  Quite
possibly,  unless  you  remarry  after  your  wife’s  death.

It is VERY difficult for those who have experienced sex to go
without it after divorce or the death of a spouse, but God’s
plan and command is that sex be limited to marriage. I would
also point out that while we do grapple with sexual desires
and urges, it is not a NEED like food and water and sleep.
Calling it a need only makes it worse because we buy into the
lie that we must have it, when God has made it off limits for
some people.
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Again, I am so very sorry for your pain and the fact that you
would even be in such a difficult situation that you’d have to
wonder about this question.

Sue Bohlin
Probe Ministries


